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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 16th October 2006
Question No 9
Question: Councillor C. Jones
To ask the Manager for an update on the progress of the works on Kilininny Tower?
Reply:
In 2004 the Council commissioned a report by a Conservation Architect to evaluate the current condition of the Killininny Tower and its immediate surroundings, and to make recommendations for the consolidation of the structure and preservation of the remaining parts of the building.  

In the summer of 2005, the Parks Department commenced work at the tower in accordance with recommendations in the Conservation Architect’s report.  
The work involved the removal of a large mound of spoil adjacent to the tower which was carried out under the supervision of the Conservation Architect, who reported any findings to the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government. Any useable or valuable stone was sorted during the removal of the mound, and stockpiled. All other spoil and rubble was removed from site.  
The work also involved the removal of overgrown vegetation and rubble from around the base of the tower itself allowing the structure to be visible and to reduce the threat of continued antisocial behaviour and vandalism of the structure.  

In the summer of 2006, it was planned to commence a scheme of conservation works on the tower involving the rebuilding of sections of wall, re-pointing and capping. However further examination of the structure by the Conservation Architect prior to the commencement of these works revealed a priority requirement to stabilise the tower section of the structure.  
The Council has now engaged a conservation engineer who is currently preparing a specification for the necessary works which will be undertaken as soon as possible.  
When the tower has been stabilised, the Council will progress with the planned scheme of conservation works as set out by the Conservation Architect.  

